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NOTICE OF DECISION 

 
TO:    Applicant 
  Interested Parties (KCC 15A.06) 
 
FROM: Jeremy Johnston, Staff Planner  
 
DATE: December 9, 2019 
 
SUBJECT: Notice of Decision  

WSDOT Shoreline Substantial Development Permit (SD-19-00001) 
 
 
Notice is hereby given that on December 9, 2019, conditional approval for a Substantial Shoreline 
Development Permit was granted to WSDOT to allow reconstruction of I-90 in the Easton area from two 
(2) to three (3) lanes in each direction, replace truck climbing lanes, provide new stormwater treatment, 
bring the west and east bound lanes together by moving the existing westbound lanes next to the east 
bound lanes between MP 67.5 and MP 69.5, replace all existing bridges and structures and construct 
new bridges and structures that better meet current demand. The proposed project spans Interstate 90 
beginning in the Easton area near exit 70 Easton Sparks Road, and moving west through the following 
locations: Sections 2, 3, 4, and 11 of T 20 N. R 13 E., W.M., Sections 24, 25, and 36 of T 21 N. R 12 E., 
W.M., and Sections 31, 32, 33 of T 21 N. R 13 E., W.M. 
 
Copies of the Community Development Decision as well as other related file documents may be 
examined at the Kittitas County Community Development Services (CDS) office at 411 N. Ruby, Suite 
2, Ellensburg, Washington, 98926, or on the CDS website at https://www.co.kittitas.wa.us/cds/land-
use/default.aspx then navigate to “Shoreline Substantial Development Permits” & “SD-19-00001”.              
Phone: (509) 962-7506:   
 
This Shoreline decision can be appealed to the Shorelines Hearings Board within 21 days of the date of 
filing with the Washington State Department of Ecology pursuant to RCW 90.58.180.   
 
 


